Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Quest Corporation of America, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Five announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 2, 2017, 5:30 p.m.; Formal Presentation at 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: Flagler Beach Methodist Church, 1520 South Daytona Avenue, Flagler Beach, Florida 32136
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 440557-6-52-01.
Project Description: State Road (S.R.) A1A from S. 22nd Street to S. 9th Street, Flagler County, Florida.
On behalf of the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), I invite you to a public hearing regarding the portion of S.R. A1A from South 22nd Street to South 9th Street. The department is designing permanent repairs as a result of damage caused by Hurricane Matthew and other coastal storm events. The project is funded for construction in summer of 2018. No additional right of way will be required.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting: Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, (386)943-5367, jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Ty Garner, (386)943-5299, ty.garner@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: FDOT Project Manager, Ty Garner, (386)943-5299, ty.garner@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager, Ty Garner, (386)943-5299, ty.garner@dot.state.fl.us. You may also contact: Renato J. Gonzalez, P.E., Consultant Project Manager, (407)893-5851, renato.gonzalez@rsandh.com.
